
 
BOROUGH OF BRIDGEVILLE 

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
Monday, April 8, 2024 

7:00 PM 
 
The meeting was held within Council Chambers at the Bridgeville Borough Building, 425 Bower Hill 
Road and virtually livestreamed on the website www.zoom.us. Council President Joseph Verduci led 
a moment of silence for the recently departed members of our community, those serving in the 
military, and especially our manager’s father, Mr. Kauer.   
 
ROLL CALL – Roll was called at 7:15 PM with the following present:   

Council President Joseph Verduci 
Council Vice-President Bruce Ghelarducci 
Councilwoman Justine Cimarolli 
Councilman Jason Ferri 
Councilman Shane Franchick 
Councilman William Henderson 
Councilman Jason Sarasnick 

 

 
Mayor Betty Copeland, Solicitor Thomas McDermott, Assistant Fire Chief Bob Siegwarth, Chief of 
Police Chad King, EMS Chief Dan Miller, Borough Engineer Kevin Brett, and Assistant to the 
Manager Cheryl Glowark 
 
Absent: Borough Manager Joseph Kauer 
 
A Public Hearing was held at 6:30 PM.  Transcripts attached as “Exhibit A”. 
 
COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR:  
Mr. Dennis Orient, 1031 Bank Street, thanked Public Works for their work during the rain and 
flooding. He said this is the second time we had significant rain and with everything they are doing, 
he had no issues.  He also mentioned that sometimes traffic is good because it slows cars down and 
people can see new developments in the town.  It’s all in how you look at it.   
 
Mr. Nicholas Ciesielski, 734 Maple Street, thanked everyone for all of their efforts during the rain.  
He said he had some neighbors on Baldwin and Maple Streets that had some flooding into their 
basements, and some people’s backwater valves failed, but he didn’t know if they were performing 
the required checks following a rain event or maintenance on them.  He asked if a letter could be sent 
out reminding owners of the responsibility of the maintenance.  Mr. Verduci asked if Mr. Ciesielski 
asked them if they re-set everything. Mr. Ciesielski said some didn’t know they had to.  Ms. Glowark 
reported that the office sends a packet of information to each homeowner when they agree to receive 
the backwater valves that detail the maintenance required and also, they’ve sent out reminders in the 
past.  Solicitor McDermott said the homeowner also receives the information again when the 
contractor performs the installation. Ms. Glowark said she will discuss additional education with the 
Borough Manager as well. Mr. Ciesielski also stated that he spoke with the Chief about people feeling 
unsafe in the community with the recent acts of violence and vandalism.   
 
 
 

http://www.zoom.us/
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BUSINESS 

1. A motion to approve the March 11, 2024, Regular Meeting Minutes as submitted was made 
by Mr. Ghelarducci, seconded by Mr. Sarasnick; motion carried unanimously. 
 

2. A motion to approve the April 2024 Bill List was made by Mr. Ghelarducci, seconded by 
Mr. Franchick; motion carried unanimously. 

 
3. A motion to approve the April 12, 19, 26, May 3 and 10, 2024, payrolls was made by Ms. 

Cimarolli, seconded by Mr. Ghelarducci; motion carried unanimously. 
 

4. A motion to approve the Vesper Corner Plan of Lots, a re-subdivision of lots 8 & 9 in the 
Bridgemont Plan No. 6 (Lot Line Revision between 114 Vesper Street and 1111 Ridge 
Road) both properties owned by Mr. Dennis Bott as recommended by the Borough Engineer 
and Bridgeville Planning Commission, subject to any comments received from Allegheny 
County Economic Development was made by Mr. Ghelarducci, seconded by Mr. Ferri; Mr. 
Franchick abstained, motion carried unanimously. 
 

5. A motion to accept the lowest responsible bid received from Pave N Plow in the amount of 
$356,580.28 for the Base Bid ($246,818.47) and Add Alternate No. 1 ($80,252.37 – Cook 
School Basketball Court), 2 ($5,400 – Cook School Basketball Court Fence), and 3 
($24,109.44 – paving of Schulte St.) of 2024 Road Improvement Program subject to the 
contractor obtaining the required insurance certificates, performance bond, payment bond, 
and review and approval of same by the Borough Solicitor prior to execution of the 
Agreement by the Borough was made by Mr. Henderson, seconded by Mr. Ghelarducci; Ms. 
Cimarolli asked why Schulte Street was not on the Public Works pavement list. Mr. Verduci 
said the Public Works Department only paves alleys.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 

6. A motion to accept the lowest responsible bid received from Jet Jack, Inc. in the amount of 
$360,150 (Base Bid - $318,150 and Add Alternate No. 1 - $42,000) for the 2023 Work Area 
4 Sanitary Sewer Lining Program subject to the contractor obtaining the required insurance 
certificates, performance bond, payment bond, and review and approval of same by the 
Borough Solicitor prior to execution of the Agreement by the Borough was made by Mr. 
Ghelarducci, seconded by Ms. Cimarolli; motion carried unanimously.  

 
7. A motion to ratify and authorize the public auction via the website www.municibid.com for 

surplus Public Works equipment that includes the 2008 Tarco Leaf Vac and Collection Box 
and a 2006 Ford F-250 Pickup Truck with snowplow was made by Mr. Ghelarducci, 
seconded by Mr. Franchick; motion carried unanimously.  

 
8. A motion to authorize the disbursement of $267,849.35 from the Capital Project Fund to A. 

Merante Contracting, Inc., for Partial Payment No. 8 of the Werner Street Slope 

http://www.municibid.com/
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Stabilization and Retaining Wall Improvements Project was made by Mr. Ghelarducci, 
seconded by Mr. Sarasnick; motion carried unanimously. 
 

9. A motion to authorize the advertisement for public bids for the Center Street Sanitary Sewer 
Improvements Project was made by Mr. Ghelarducci, seconded by Mr. Franchick;  motion 
carried unanimously.   
 

10. A motion to authorize the execution of the annual lease agreement between the Borough of 
Bridgeville and the Bridgeville Athletic Association for the use of the Chartiers Park 
Concession Stand and Equipment Room was made by Mr. Ferri, seconded by Mr. Sarasnick, 
Mr. Sarasnick asked if the BAA rents the concession stand from the Borough. Mr. Franchick 
responded yes, it is a zero-dollar lease agreement with maintenance provided by the BAA.  
Motion carried unanimously. 
 

11. A motion to authorize the disbursement of Real Estate Tax Refunds due to a change in 
assessment to the following: 
 

a. Selder & Son LLC, Parcel: 255-N-280, Year 2023, total: $140.77 
b. Brenden Vislosky, Parcel: 255-C-37, Year 2022, total:  $375.58 

 
The motion was made by Mr. Ghelarducci, seconded by Ms. Cimarolli; motion carried 
unanimously. 
 

12. A motion to accept and pay any commission due – March 2024 Real Estate Tax Collector 
Report was made by Mr. Ghelarducci, seconded by Mr. Sarasnick; motion carried 
unanimously. 
 

13. A motion to acknowledge receipt of the March 2024 Treasurer’s Report was made by Ms. 
Cimarolli, seconded by Mr. Ghelarducci; motion carried unanimously. 

14. A motion to accept all submitted March 2024 official reports was made by Mr. Henderson, 
seconded by Mr. Ghelarducci; motion carried unanimously. 

 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
ADMINISTRATION, BRUCE GHELARDUCCI – Mr. Ghelarducci had no report. 
 
FINANCE, JOE VERDUCI – Mr. Verduci reported that  based on estimates received, the Flood 
Control Project is now 100% funded with the recently awarded $750,000 grant from Senators Casey 
and Fetterman. Additionally, a $248,000 grant was received for the Gregg Avenue Step Project.   
 
PARKS & RECREATION, SHANE FRANCHICK – Mr. Franchick reported on the recent flooding 
in the parks and the clean-up efforts of the Public Works Department.  He said the parks held up 
well and the new playground equipment was cleaned following the event.  
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PUBLIC WORKS/BUILDINGS, JASON SARASNICK – Mr. Sarasnick thanked the Public Works 
crew for a job well done.  
 
PUBLIC SAFETY, WILLIAM HENDERSON – Mr. Henderson said we pulled off the solar eclipse 
without a hitch today and reported that Chief and his men are investigating the recent vandalism of 
the Postman Statue.  
Ms. Bellaver from Public Art Bridgeville said the statue will be cleaned and reset tomorrow.    
 
CHAR-WEST COUNCIL OF GOVERNMENTS, JASON FERRI – Mr. Ferri said the last COG 
meeting was sparsely attended but there are two points of interest to report. The first is that the City 
of Pittsburgh is suing the County in dealing with assessments. He said it is hard to say how that will 
play out.  Also, North Fayette Township is going to have a license to carry event on May 11, 2024, 
for those that are interested.  Mr. Verduci thanked Mr. Ferri for attending.   
 
MAYOR, BETTY COPELAND – Mayor Copeland reported she attended the EMS movie on 
March 22, 2024.  They are in crisis, and many were surprised to learn that they do not have a 
pension for all that they do for the communities.  She has spoken to our State Representative and 
Senator, and they promised to look into it.   
Mr. Verduci said they attended an encouraging session at the recent ALOM conference about ways 
to help EMS and Fire Department. They will have a full report next month.   
 
POLICE CHIEF, CHAD KING – Chief King said he believes the solar eclipse had an effect on 
people.  He briefed everyone on the vandalism of the statue and said it is under investigation. He 
reported that they have nine applicants for the full-time police officer position and the testing 
process starts Wednesday. He stated that check fraud, the grandparent scam and other scams are on 
the rise again.  The bottom line is if anyone receives any email, phone call, or text message that asks 
for money for any reason, it is a scam. Also, he reported that Javid Shojaie, the Pittsburgh Toys for 
Tikes CEO, who has provided bicycles and Christmas toys for children in Bridgeville for many 
years has asked him to speak at their inaugural gala on Saturday. He said he will speak about the 
positive impact the organization has had on the Bridgeville Community.   
 
SOLICITOR, THOMAS MCDERMOTT – Solicitor McDermott reported that he submitted his 
written monthly report and has a few items to brief the council on afterward in executive session.   
 
BOROUGH ENGINEER, KEVIN BRETT – Engineer Brett reported that he submitted his written 
monthly report and could answer any questions. 
 
FIRE CHIEF, RAY COSTAIN – Assistant Chief Siegwarth reported that the Department responded 
to 26 calls for service this past month bringing the total to 109 for the year.  He said that the Fire 
Department responded to three calls for flooded basements during the last rain event and also the 
Annual Craft Show will be on April 28, 2024, 11AM-4PM.  Mr. Verduci said on behalf of the 
Rotary Club, he appreciates the support of the fire department. They had a successful fundraiser this 
past Saturday. 
Mr. Frankchick thanked the fire department for holding the CPR class and asked if they plan to hold 
this class more frequently.  Mr. Siegworth said they will discuss it.   
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SOUTHBRIDGE EMS, DAN MILLER – Chief Miller said he submitted his monthly report, and it 
is good to hear things are being talked about to get the EMS headed in the right direction. He 
thanked everyone for coming in support of the movie and also stated that if the fire department can’t 
hold another CPR class in the near future, the EMS can hold a class if there is a need.     
 
BRIDGEVILLE HISTORICAL SOCIETY, MARY WEISE – Mayor Copeland reported on the 
monthly speaker’s program. She said it will be held on April 30th  at 7:30 PM. The topic is the Life 
and Times of Roberto Clemente.  
 
BRIDGEVILLE LIBRARY REPRESENTATIVE – Director Weaver provided her written report 
and said this week is National Library Week.  This weekend is the Book Sale, and they have two 
gardening programs at the end of the month.  
 
BRIDGEVILLE PARKING AUTHORITY REPRESENTATIVE – Chairwoman Colosimo reported 
that their next meeting is next Monday.  The annual landscaping has begun and will be completed 
by next month.  Also, a tentative schedule has been created for improvements in all of the lots and 
installation is being scheduled for two new cameras on Railroad Street.  
 
BRIDGEVILLE PLANNING COMMISSION REPRESENTATIVE – Dale Livingston said they 
had a good turnout for tree planting in the park, the Spring Community Clean-up Day is Saturday, 
April 20th, meet at the Borough Building.  There has been discussion on the Active Transportation 
Plan and crosswalk improvements.  Ms. Cimarolli added that they held a rain barrel and composting 
workshop at the library.   
 
BOROUGH MANAGER, JOSEPH KAUER – Assistant to the Manager Cheryl Glowark reported 
that Manager Kauer submitted the monthly report and there is nothing additional to report.  
 
NEW BUSINESS:   
 
Mr. Henderson thanked the Steering Committee, Council, and Planning Commission for their hard 
work and voicing their opinion on the Comprehensive Plan.   
 
Mr. Verduci stated that following the meeting, there will be an executive session to discuss a 
personnel matter, where no action will be taken, along with a couple of legal items.  
 
ADJOURNMENT  
A motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Ghelarducci, seconded by Mr. Ferri, the motion carried 
unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:49 PM. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
__________________  
Cheryl Glowark 
Assistant to the Manager 
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Exhibit A 
 
 
Transcript of Public Hearing related to proposed 2024 Bridgeville Comprehensive Plan attached.   
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